
Pursuant to the authority vested in me by Section 11 of Article VI of the Oklahoma 

Constitution, I have vetoed Enrolled House Bill 1389.  

 

I am deeply sympathetic to the women across our state who have bravely fought breast 

cancer. While early detection and access to care are critical priorities, this legislation imposes 

new and costly insurance mandates on private health plans that will ultimately raise insurance 

premiums for working families and small businesses. Mammograms are already covered, and 

when a doctor sees the need for further tests, they are empowered to order further tests that 

can be covered by insurance.  

 

Without fail, when government gets involved in markets, prices rise for everyone. Rather 

than expanding government mandates, we should focus on empowering individuals and 

encouraging innovation in the marketplace to improve access and affordability. 

  

For these reasons, I have vetoed Enrolled House Bill 1389 


